

The Menninger Foundation

BOX 829 TOPEKA, KANSAS 66601 913/234-9566

June 27, 1978

Mr. Dean Kraft 250 East 63rd Street Suite B New York, New York

Dear Dean,

I so much appreciate your being willing to participate in my study, and putting in the time and effort as you did. I also enjoyed simply meeting you and your wife, and I do hope we get a chance to meet again. Also, I appreciated the "healing." When I spoke to someone on the phone a few hours later she remarked spontaneously on how much lighter and lively my voice was, whether this was due to the healing, meeting you, or whatever.

Shortly after we met my editor at Doubleday put me back to work on my book, with a vengence, and in order to meet her deadline I have not been able to go over the tests in detail, even the reading material which you gave me. However, just informally, some commonalities seem to be appearing in the half dozen or so tests, and I am encouraged.

Cordially yours,

Stephen A. Appelbaum, Ph.D.

SAA/mm